
CANBY CITY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING 
MAY 31, 1979 

Mayor Robert E. Rapp presiding. Councilmembers present: Beryl Brown, Beauford 
Knight, Richard Nichols, Robert Swayze, Leonard Taylor and Robert Westcott. 

Others present: Administrator H.A. Wyman, Treasurer Myra Weston, Planner Stephan 
Lashbrook, Public Works Director Ken Ferguson, Public Works Superintendent Bud 
Atwood, Attorney Wade P. Bettis, Secretary Marilyn Perkett, Canby Herald Editor 
Paul Borsarge, Oregonian Reporter Diana Schmid, David Bury, Dorothy McCormick, 
George Cattley and Walter Dohrman. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. followed by flag salute and roll call. 
Meeting was then opened for business. 

Mr. Wyman informed Council that the core sample testing on S.W. 13th Avenue will 
be done by the State of Oregon for $50.00 a core. 

Mayor Rapp recessed Special Meeting at 7:33 p.m. for Public Hearing on the pro­
posed 1979-80 City Budget. 

Administrator Wyman gave a synopsis of the 1979-80 Proposed Budget, stating that 
based on current proposed assessed evaluation, cost per thousand to be $3.83, which 
is 53¢ lower than last year. 

Mayor Rapp asked if anyone from the audience wanted to speak in favor or against 
the proposed budget. Mr. Cattley inquired about going over the 6% limitation. 
Mayor Rapp, Councilman Taylor and Mr. Wyman all responded as to the inflation, 
rising costs, and community growth since the 1966 tax base. Mr. Dohrman inquired 
as to a better way to get information to voters and requested a speaker for the 
Loaves and Fishes on the budget. Mayor suggested Stephan Lashbrook as a speaker. 
Mr. Wyman presented a hand-out-sheet that was used last year and was effective. 
Mr. Cattley inquired about Loaves and Fishes monies in proposed budget. It was 
pointed out that Social Services has $4,000.00 budgeted. Mr. Borsarge inquired 
if any new personnel was budgeted. Reply was one police officer and½ time sec­
retary in the Police Department. 

Councilman Westcott and Taylor both commetted on this years budget being very 
good. 

Councilman Westcott moved to adjourn Public Hearing, Swayze seconded, unanimously 
approved. 

Mayor Rapp adjourned Public Hearing at 7:55 p.m. and immediately reconvened the 
Special Meeting. 

Attorney Bettis read Resolution 261. Councilman Westcott moved to adopt Resolution 
261 ,A Resolution Adopting Budget and Calling a Budget and Tax Levy Election for 
Fiscal Year 1979-80. Councilman Swayze seconded, roll call vote , 6-0. 

Mayor Rapp noted that the Police Department labor negotiations were slightly 
different since the May 30, 1979 meetin~ and settlement was much closer together. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:13 p.m. 
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